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Pastor’s Perspective 

Happy New Year! I am writing this just a few days before Christmas. I must admit the Christmas spirit is 

starting to ignite within me. I am looking forward to this Christmas in ways I haven’t for some time. 

Christmas for me is always a working holiday. I must admit there have been many years I have looked 

forward to the 2nd day of Christmas (December 26) rather than Christmas Eve or Day. That’s largely 

because that’s when I can sort of power down and relax. But this year I am going to try to take it all in as it 

comes.  

 

I think one of the reasons this year is more exciting than some in years past for me is because I get to 

celebrate it through our new granddaughter Nora’s eyes. She’ll be one month old so she is still very young. I 

can’t wait to see the look on her face when she gets old enough to figure out the true joy that comes with 

receiving and giving at Christmas. 

   

We are in a season of giving and receiving in so many ways. I am not one to discount the good that can come 

out of people caring for each other with a meaningful gift, card, or meal. It is fun to give and to receive. But, 

in the end, we give thanks on that day for getting. It is God giving; it is God’s people who get.  

 

As I reflect on this idea, I am quickly reminded of the challenges we recently set before you for those in our 

military and those who are less fortunate than we are. Then I am filled with great thanks and awe for the 

generous spirits many of you have shown these past couple months. 

 

In November, Pastor Jim and I challenged all families of our three congregations to purchase at least one 

Bible stick for someone in the military. We give God thanks because you all came through. Totals for this 

great challenge are as follows: Friends In Christ gave $400 from the congregation (16 Bible sticks) and 

individual families purchased additional 15 Bible sticks for a total of $775; individual First English families 

purchased 20 Bible sticks for a total of $500; Bethany congregation gave $200 (8 Bible sticks) and 

individual families purchased 8 more Bible sticks for a total of $400. Folks, that is a total of $1,675 raised 

for Bible sticks for our folks in the military! And the best of this is that Faith Comes By Hearing is matching 

the entire amount. So the total goes to $3350 which is 134 Bible sticks. Thank you! Thank You! Thank you! 

 

Also you all came through when we partnered to get Christmas gifts and collected toys for those from the 

Menahga/Sebeka area who otherwise would not get anything. 17 envelopes with names in them were 

distributed and you folks fulfilled all 17 orders. And toys, we received lots of toys for the kids to receive this 

Christmas. You have just made someone else’s Christmas that much more special! It would be great to see 

the look on their faces when they receive these gifts. Thank you again for coming through with your 

generosity this Christmas.  

 

My hope for all of you is that this year you can open up your eyes in a new way to celebrate the joy of 

Christmas. True joy doesn’t come from always receiving. True joy comes from being able to celebrate all 

God has blessed us with by giving back to those who don’t have. We can’t give enough in relation to what 

we have been given. I look forward to celebrating with you!  

 

    Happy New Year!!!!   Pastor Steve 

The First English Lutheran Church Annual Meeting will be held on 

Sunday, January 25, 2015 following the morning service. 

The morning service will be held at 10:30 AM and Sunday School will be 

held at 9:30 AM. A potluck meal will be held following the meeting. 



Present: Pastor Steve, Marlene S., Dianne S., Lynn 

L., Corrine N., and Virgil O. 

Absent: Russ O., Sara M., Brian J., Bob H., Pastor 

Jim. 

The meeting was called to order by Lynn. Devotions 

were presented by Dianne. The secretary's report was 

approved as corrected on a motion by Corrine, 

seconded by Virgil.  

Treasurer’s report read & approved. 

Committee Reports   
Finance: Marlene reported that there is $4,936.59 in 

our General Fund Balance. The balance owed on the 

Flooring Project is just over $700.00. After 

discussion, a motion was made by Dianne and 

seconded by Marlene to pay off that balance from the 

proceeds of the Roast Beef Dinner. The motion 

carried. We have also been the recipients of 

$1,000.00 in "Seed Money" from the four programs 

sponsored by Thrivent members.  

Stewardship: No report.  

Worship: No report. There was discusssion about 

organists/pianists needed to fill in for Mary 

Hanninen, due to her injury.  

Social Ministry: No report. 

Youth: Poinsettia sales went well. The LYO will be 

having a Christmas party.  Plans are underway for the 

Sweetheart Supper to be held in February 

Building/Grounds: No report. 

Education: Lynn told us that the children are getting 

ready for their Christmas Program, to be held during 

the church service on Sunday, December 21st.  

Evangelism: Corrine gave a membership update. 

Pastor Steve's Report: There are nursing home 

needs. Working with Pastor Jim is a blessing. Good 

things are happening in our church. It is a busy time 

of year. Christmas Eve services will be lead by Pastor 

Jim at Bethany at 3:30, Pastor Steve at Friends in 

Christ at 4:00 and both pastors will officiate at First 

English at 5:30. There will be discussion after church 

on December 14th on the proposed amendments for 

our constitution. The vote will take place at our 

Annual Meeting on January 25th. 

Pastor Jim's Report: His submitted report included 

his home and nursing home visits. The Resources and 

Growth portion stated that he has been reading the 

book Total Forgiveness  by R.T. Kendall and how 

beneficial it has been in his ministry. He has also 

bought two books on baptism in an effort to fully 

understand and minister this sacrament better. 

Old Business 

1.  Flooring Update: Previously discussed in the 

Treasurer's Report. 

2.  Disciples of F.E. Update: Corrine will take care of 

what needs to be done. 

3.  Nominating Committee: Members include Diane 

P., Kari C. and Karen N. Marlene will put it together. 

4. Committee Reports for The Annual Meeting are 

due by January 6th, better by December 31st.   

New Business 

1. 2015 Proposed Budget: Marlene's report was 

approved after a motion by Virgil, seconded by 

Dianne. 

2. Parking Lot (Ice/Salt) Due to the ice, we will salt 

the entire lot and sidewalks. Pastor will contact Russ. 

Lynn will check on a higher grade of salt needed for 

the sidewalk. 

3.  Next Meeting Date: None in January. We will 

have a quick meeting after the election of new council 

members, following the Annual Meeting. We will 

then meet on February 9th. 

4.  Devotions will be given by Virgil. 

5. After discussion, the board approved  the request 

that we leave the entryway lights on during the winter 

for safety.  

6. We approved the request for the days off  by Pastor 

Steve including Dec. 26th  27th, and 30th, Jan. 8th, 

Feb. 3rd and 26th. The motion was made by Marlene, 

seconded by Corrine. 

7. Adopt A Family was very well received, with  

Christmas toys and clothing donated. Thanks to all 

who helped. 

8. Next painting date will be Sunday, Jan. 4th 

following church. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dianne Schilling, secretary 

First English Lutheran Church  Administrative Board Meeting  ~ December 10, 2014 

F.E.L.C. Special Congregation Meeting,  Sunday, December 14th 

A brief, special meeting was held on Sunday, December 14th following the church service. Pastor Steve 

presented and explained the proposed changes to our constitution. The plan is to approve them at the 

Annual Meeting. He asked for questions or comments. After this point, people can contact one of our board 

members with any concerns.   Submitted by Dianne Schilling 



BETHANY LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

DECEMBER 10, 2014 
 

Present: Evelyn M., Kathy Y, Lynette Y., Verdell S., Mark S., Dale H., Ron M., 

Donnie M., and Pastor Jim. 

Pastor Jim led devotions. 

Secretary’s Report approved 

Treasurer’s report approved. 

 Pathways & Eastern European Mission Network and Missionaries Luke & Kristina 

Schmolls will again be supported. 

Committee reports:  

Social Ministry:  Lynette, 55 quilts were packed up and taken to Polman’s in 

Wadena to be delivered to LWF. 

Cookie Baskets will be assembled and delivered on Dec. 21st. 

Stewardship:  Kathy, Bethany Festival was another great success, profit of 

1,862.24, will be having meeting on Dec.14th to discuss the outcome and decide if 

we will be doing this another year. 

Education:  Christmas program dec.21.  Kris & Heidi will again do the Christmas 

bags for the kids and members. 

Worship:  First English group will continue to play, Ron’s group (Redeemed) will 

also continue.  If anyone knows of someone who would be willing to play for 

Sunday services at Bethany please contact Ron M. or Art Y. 

Evangelism: Large print Bibles will be donated to The Refuge in Detroit Lakes and 

Heritage House In Park Rapids, any other need, Dale will check on. 

Building & Grounds:  Everything is going smooth. If Bethany needs to be plowed 
please contact The Spadgenskes. 

Old Business:  

1. Constitution: Chapter 2, D--A quorum for any regular or special meeting of 

the Congregation, 30% of average previous year’s attendance. 

New business:   

1. Nominating committee is: Donnie M., Kris S., Dale H., Jeannette M. 

2. Pastor Steve vacation: December 26-27& 30, January 8, February 3, February 

26.  

 ONE BIG THANK YOU TO ALL THE QUILTERS AND THEIR DEDICATED 

SERVICE THEY DO FOR BETHANY AND LWF. 

Thank you  & God Bless each and every one of you. 

Submitted by Kathy Yliniemi 

BETHANY 
Attendance & Offering 

11/30/14 
General  $405.00 
Fall Festival $ 17.00 
Biblesticks $ 25.00 

 $447.00 
 

12/7/14 
General  $1,085.00 
Fall Festival $ 25.00 
Biblesticks $ 75.00 

 $1,185.00  
 

12/14/14 
General  $965.00  
 

12/21/14 
45 Adults, 14 Children 
General  $905.00 
Missions $   7.00 
Fall Festival $100.00  

 $1,012.00 
 

FIRST ENGLISH                                                   
Attendance & Offering 

 
11/30/14  70 
General  $  1,282.00 
Loose $ 5.00 
BibleStick  $ 25.00 
Building  $     293.00 
                 $  1,509.00 

 
12/7/14  60 
General   $ 1,224.00 
Loose  $ 53.00 
BibleStick  $ 175.00 
Flooring $ 225.00 
Building  $     270.00 
                 $ 1,947.00 

 
12/14/14  70 
General   $ 1,785.00 
Loose $ 26.00 
Biblestick $ 50.00 
World Hunger $ 10.00 
Building  $     100.00 
 $ 1,981.00 

 
12/21/14  130 
General    $ 1,102.00 
Loose $ 129.00 
World Hunger $ 100.00 
Building  $ 293.00 
               $ 1,624.00 
 
 

Ruby’s Pantry next  distribution is   Saturday, January  17, 
2015. Registration is at 9:00 A.M. at First English Lutheran 
Church and distribution is at 10:00 A.M. at the Catholic 
Church.  If you are interested in volunteering please be at 
the Catholic Church around 8:30 A.M.  

Bethany Notes  

1.Looking for donation of extra Bibles. There is a need in the community for 

Bibles and the donation of extra Bibles would be greatly appreciated.  

2.Ryan will take care of snow removal for the church again this winter. When 

needed, he will plow snow before Sunday Morning Worship Service. Please 

contact Spadgenskes if plowing needs to be done at any other times other than 

for Sunday Morning Worship Services.  



FRIENDS IN CHRIST 
Attendance & Offering 

 

11/30/14 
 34       $  774.00 

 
12/7/14  
41        $ 1,180.00 

 
12/21/14 
32         $ 346.00 
 Building  $300.00 

First English Flooring 

Project: Thank you to 

everyone who gave to 

the Flooring Project & 

to the Social Ministry 

Committee who 

sponsored the Advent 

Beef Dinner and 

donated the proceeds 

to pay off the remainder 

of the project. 

Friends in Christ  Board of Trustees Meeting  

12/10/14 
 

Present: Mike O., Reuben R., Tim P., Dobe L., Tracy 

O. 

Opening Prayer by Dobe 

Secretary’s Report read & approved. 

Treasurer’s Report read & approved. 

Old Business: 

1. $400.00 to Christmas hams 

New Business: 
1. Board members terms ending. Mike O. going 

off, Tim P. can be re-elected. 
2. Christmas Gifts to Pastors and Secretary, 

giving money. 

3. Annual reports due by January 6, 2015. 
4. Pastor Steve vacation: December 26-27& 30, 

January 8, February 3, February 26. 

5. Next Meeting is January 14, 2015 

Meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by: Dobe L. 

Remember in 
Prayer  

¶ Erica Drury 
¶ Elvin Yrjo 
¶ RaeAnn Mueller 

Spadgenske 
¶ Jennifer Karppinen  
¶ Bernadine Johnson 
¶ Connie Torvinen 
¶ Jake Jacobsen 
¶ Mary Hanninen 
¶ Dale Lubitz 
¶ Craig Ahlin 
¶ Thomas Thelen 
¶ Gail Hawkins 
¶ Maryann Lusti 
¶ Trent & Katelyn 

Borneman  
¶ Annette Snyder 
¶ Gladwin Walker 
¶ Edwin Lund 
¶ Joan Bruer 
(Pastorôs mother) 

¶ Linda Tjaden 
¶ Terry Burkman 
¶ Carol Alm 
¶ Mary Ann Yliniemi 
¶ Shirley Anderson 
¶ Susan Gullekson 
¶ Police in New York 

& their families 
¶ Our Country & 

Military 
¶ Our Churches, 

Pastors, Leaders, 
and Staff 

Thank you to everyone who 

participated in the Caroling at the 

Nursing Home. We were 

especially pleased to see the 

youth!  Your kindness of being 

there that day touched the hearts of many.  
 

Thank you to the Women of First English for their 

gift to the Building Fund in Memory of Arlene 

Antilla, Ken Augst, Ethel Tapio, Michael Albert, 

Melvin Messer, Mabel Tomperi, Norma Pederson. 
 

Thank you to Dick & Donna Meyer for their gift to 

World Hunger in memory of Donna’s mom & 

brother-in-law. 

 

To the Disciples and Friends of the  

3 Point Parish:  

Thank you for the joy you have brought to us this 

year! Thank you for the prayers, cards,  

gifts of goodies, fruit & money! 

May the joy and love that was shown and given to 

us on Christmas Day so many years ago surround 

each and everyone of you throughout this  

Christmas season and into the New Year!  

     Merry Christmas & Happy New Year ! 

Pastor Steve, Jane & family 

Pastor Jim, Beverlee & family 

Dayna & Chet 

First English Womenôs  

Executive Board Meeting 
 

Thursday, December 18 at 

2:00 PM 

The meeting opened with 

devotions and prayer by 

Marlene Schiotz. 

Secretary’s report read & 

approved with correction. 

Treasurer’s report read & 

approved. 

Christmas giving in the 

amount of $445.00.  

Motion made & seconded 

to spend the balance of 
Thrivent Action Money on 

items for Food Shelf. 

Kitchen: Needs Cleaning 

Missions: Sent personal 

kits, school kits, 160 quilts, 

High School Quilts (3), fire 

victim, Pine Manor (6), 

Soap. 

Events-Lutefisk Supper on 

January 24th. 

Feb-LYO dinner on Feb 

14th. 

Discussion on yearly 

booklet. 

Next meeting –January 

15th at 4:00 PM 

The meeting closed with 

the Lord’s Prayer.     

 

Lucille Erickson, secretary 



As we have just celebrated Jesus, the Light of the world I would like to offer you a meditation of sorts. Great 

things come in small packages. Great can mean a number of things, all of which will apply to this meditation. 

 

Great can mean might, as in a nuclear bomb is great in power. It can mean of notoriety as in Herod the Great. 

It can be used to describe our feelings or response, we had a great time at our Christmas party. It can mean 

large, although we don’t really say, look at that great snowman! 

 

One last way we could consider is amount, as in we had a great victory over the other team. We use words 

like landslide victory. 

 

John 1:9-13    The true light, which enlightens everyone, was coming into the world.  He was in the world, and 

the world was made through him, yet  the world did not know him.  He came to  his own,  and  his own people   

did not receive him.   But to all who did receive him,  who believed in his name,  he gave the right  to become  

children of God,  who  were born,  not of blood  nor of the will of the flesh nor of the will of man, but of God.  

 

Enlightens everyone?! That sounds great to me. And consider this. 

 

1 John 3:8b The reason the Son of God appeared was  to destroy the works of the devil.  

 

The appearing of Jesus was an outward occurrence of God’s activity to overcome sin (our problem) and the 

Devil (His enemy). The God-man was destined to win. He was destined to accomplish His victory.  

 

But, in this recent celebration of His appearing He was small. He was not even a threat to to the enemy. When 

we look at the Christ child we don’t think of the landslide victory before us in the manger. We did’t think of 

Him as a warrior with so much power no enemy will stand before Him.  

 

But God knew! You can tell something about a person by the way they are introduced to you. While the world 

slept God chose a few to experience the wonder. A few wisemen and a few shepherds and we place animals in 

the picture because of the manger. And of course, the angels were there. 

 

In this small package greatness beyond measure exists. In this small package the victory of victories is being 

won, which has already been won. In the quiet, in the backyard, out of the spotlight Jesus, King of kings made 

His appearance. 

 

Today, I wonder if you might enjoy a good laugh. Jesus came to destroy the works of the Devil. And He did! 

His victory is so great it is ridiculous. You don’t have a single worry, a single issue, a single disease, a single 

struggle that Jesus has not already won the victory over whatever is not going into a heavenly eternity. 

 

If it can’t get into heaven, don’t settle for it in your life. Go ahead, LAUGH at the ultimate defeat of the Devil. 

Rejoice with Jesus over evil.   

            ~ Happy New Year,  Pastor Jim 

Pastor Jim 

The Bethany Lutheran Church Annual Meeting 

will be held on Sunday, January 18, 2015 following the 

morning service. 

A potluck meal will be held following the meeting. 

The Service on January 25, 2015 will be at 8:30 A.M. 

The Friends in Christ Annual 

Meeting will be held on Sunday, 

February 1, 2014  

following the morning service. 
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In case of a storm it will be rescheduled to Saturday, February 1st. 

Saturday,  
January 24, 2014  

4:00 to 7:00 PM  

Lutefisk & Meatballs $15.00 

Meatballs Only $11.00 

Children 12 & Under $8.00 

Menu  

includes lutefisk,      
Swedish meatballs, mashed 

potatoes, gravy, lefse, corn, rice 

pudding, fruit soup, flat bread, 

dessert and more! 

Lutefisk & Swedish  
Meatball Dinner                         

Proceeds will go  
to the needs and 

work of First English 

Lutheran Church.  


